December 21, 2016

Dear Resident,

The City of West Des Moines would like to invite you to a public meeting regarding the alignment of Veterans Parkway adjacent to your property. The meeting will be held at the following time and location:

Wednesday, January 4, 2017 at 5:30 PM West Des Moines City Hall Council Chambers 4200 Mills Civic Parkway

Concerns relating to how the current proposed Veterans Parkway alignment affects the Great Western Trail have been received by the City. In response to the concerns, the City worked with Warren County Conservation to create alternate alignments. The alignments were presented to the Warren County Conservation Board at their regular meeting on Wednesday, December 14, 2016 for public input.

The purpose of the public meeting is to obtain input from the property owners on the alternatives that were presented to the Warren County Conservation Board. The City will then provide this input to Warren County, Warren County Conservation, and the West Des Moines City Council to determine the most reasonable alignment for all parties.

If you are unable to attend the meeting in person, please feel free to provide your input to Duane Wittstock or Brian Hemesath. Contact information is below:

Brian Hemesath – brian.hemesath@wdm.iowa.gov – 515-222-3475 Duane Wittstock – duane.wittstock@wdm.iowa.gov – 515-222-3475

If you have any questions, please reach out to one of us using the contact information above.

Sincerely,

Brian Hemesath, PE Principal Engineer